
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    January 10, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: 
Basalt Creek Parks and Recreation Draft Plan 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
The 2018 Parks and Recreation Master Plan identified the need for future parks, trails and natural 
areas in Basalt Creek. Planning consultant MIG and City staff have completed the Parks and 
Recreation planning work in the Basalt Creek planning area, which included extensive community 
engagement. Consultant studies included developing acquisition criteria, analyzing potential 
locations, conducting a market study, and proposing an acquisition approach. During May through 
December 2021, planning work included conducting public outreach and community engagement, 
developing and refining park and trail design programs, and finalizing the draft Basal Creek Parks 
and Recreation Plan.  
 
Staff and project consultants will present the proposed Basalt Creek Parks and Recreation Final 
Draft Plan for Council questions, comments, and input. 
 
The final draft plan is attached and report appendices can be found on the project website under 
supporting documents at https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/recreation/webforms/basalt-creek-parks-
recreation-plan.  
 
 
 

Attachments: 
Presentation 
Basalt Creek Parks & Recreation Plan 
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